MILLVILLE INFORMER

Millvillecity.org

FEBRUARY 2010

NUMBER 178

CITY COUNCIL CORNER

Each month we will keep you informed of the City Council decisions from the previous month. In January:

- Oath of Office given to
 Michael E. Johnson as Mayor,
 and Sheryl Hair and Deborah Redman as
 Councilmembers.
- Appointment of Tara Hobbs as City Treasurer and Rose Mary Jones as City Recorder.
- Approved a business license for Lemon Tree Interior Design at 280 East 300 North as requested by Laura Jardine.
- Discussed the City's OHV Ordinance Chapter
 10.16 of the Millville City Code.
- Held a public hearing on revisions to the Signage Ordinance Chapter 17.44 of the Millville City Code. Adopted the ordinance as proposed.
- Heard a presentation on Flood Control from a company called Muscle Wall.
- Discussed the cleaning and inspections of the water reservoirs.
- Discussed the GIS County Project and the City's ability to interface with their material.
- Councilmember assignments were made.
 (Please see additional information in the

- newsletter for this.)
- Received the financial report for the second quarter of fiscal year 2009-2010.
- Appointed Jim Hart to the Planning Commission and Bonnie Corbett to the Appeal Authority Board.
- Discussed celebration for the City's Sesquicentennial this summer.

2010 Council Assignments

Deborah Redman

- Ordinance Enforcement
- Animal Control
- Nuisance Officer
- City website

Brian Jensen

- Public Works
- Roads
- Water
- Subdivision Acceptance

Mike Jessop

- Planning Commission Representative
- Mosquito Abatement
- Museum
- Millville Memories

Sheryl Hair

- Neighborhood Watch
- Emergency Preparedness
- Night Out Against Crime
- Miss Millville Pageant
- County Fair Booth

Jared Taylor

- Parks
- Youth Council

- City Events
 - 1. Easter
 - 2. City Celebration
 - 3. Christmas

CALENDAR FOR MILLVILLE ACTIVITIES SET FOR 2010

The following dates were approved for 2010. Take note and save these dates by putting them on your calendar so you can join us. They are:
Easter, April 3; Miss Millville, April 24; City
Celebration, June 12; Night Out Against Crime,
August 3; and Christmas, December 4.

POSTING PLACES FOR INFORMATION

There are three locations where information is posted within our city to keep you informed of upcoming meeting and events. They are: City Post Office – 70 West 200 North, City Office Building – 490 East 300 South, and the Glen Ridge Well Protection Area – 400 North 200 East.

2010 DOG LICENSES

2010 Dog Licenses are here so you can get your dog licensed now! Up to 3 dogs that have been spayed/neutered \$7 each. If not spayed/neutered \$18 each. If you have 4-6 dogs you will need a kennel license \$120 total. The limit in Millville City is 6 dogs per household. Please send: money, proof of rabies, proof of spay/neut to Millville City, P.O. Box 308, Millville, UT 84326. A tag, license and paperwork will be returned to you by mail. If

you have any questions regarding dog licenses please leave a message for Stephanie at 750-0924.

ANNUAL MEETING SCHEDULE FOR 2010

The City Council of Millville City will conduct regular meetings on the second and fourth Thursdays of each month with meetings beginning at 7 p.m. The Planning Commission will meet on the first Thursday and third Thursday (as needed) of each month with meetings beginning at 8 p.m. The Appeal

Authority
will meet
as
needed.
All
meetings
will be
held at the
City



Office, 510 East 300 South, Millville, Utah, unless otherwise advertised. If the meeting date is on a legal holiday, the meeting shall be either canceled or rescheduled.

Providence City Youth BASEBALL / SOFTBALL REGISTRATION:

Providence City will be holding Baseball and Softball registrations February 16th through March 25th. NO LATE REGISTRATIONS will be taken after March 25th. Boys and girls ages 5-14 are invited to participate. For further information please contact the city office at

752-9441 ext. 22 or www.providencecity.com.
Please help spread the word to all your baseball friends.



So that others may live . .

Nibley-Millville First Responders/Squad 140 Report

During 2009, Millville and Nibley cities experienced 92 medical emergencies within their boundaries. This as an all time high easily eclipsing the 2008 figure of 75. Our Emergency Medical Technicians (EMT) live in the Millville and Nibley areas and form the first level of response to medical emergencies. We are currently recruiting new members who would be willing to serve their communities by providing volunteer pre-hospital emergency care. Applicants must hold a current EMT Basic (or Intermediate/Paramedic) certificate from the Utah Bureau of Emergency Medical Services OR be willing to attend and successfully complete an EMT Basic course in Utah. Financial tuition assistance may be available for interested applicants. An EMT Basic course is scheduled to begin in February, 2010. For more information, please contact Dave Davenport at 435-512-6795.